December 11, 2012

Supervisor Denny Richardson called the monthly board meeting to order at 7:40 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall on Tuesday, December 11, 2012.  

Board members present were Denny Richardson and Bryce Black.  Town officials Tina Bee and Maureen Manore were present.  Brad Anderson arrived at 8:40.
Minutes

The minutes from the November 12th Town Board meeting were read.  There was a correction made removing the word “vs.” from between the words “Overlays” and “conditional” in the Plan Commission Report and replacing it with the word “and”.  Bryce Black made a motion to accept the minutes as corrected and Denny Richardson seconded.  The motion carried. 

The minutes from the November 12th Budget Hearing were read.  Denny Richardson made a motion to accept the minutes as read and Bryce Black seconded.  The motion carried.
Financial Report

Treasurer’s report for November was read.  The ending balance was $115,505.76.  Denny Richardson made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s report and Bryce Black seconded.  The motion carried.  

Citizen’s Concerns

Dwight Jelle relayed that parts of Beaver Slide Road were crumbling along the shoulder and the asphalt was cracking.
Denny Richardson said that the snowmobile trails were up now and people need to be aware of snowmobiles on the roads.

Maureen Manore said that the County was discussing imposing a Dog License Fund, billing the towns $10,000.00, split between them.  
Mining Agreement Report
Bryce Black met with Bernie Larson December 5th and relayed some citizen’s concerns.  These concerns were that there is erosion on the north side of the piled material; it is on the list to be seeded down. Also there have been some complaints about the truck traffic; that they are driving too fast for conditions, cutting the corners, throwing gravel from the shoulders onto the road.  Bernie Larson pointed out that the trucks they are running are blue and have identification numbers and should be reported for specific violations.  Most of the Gates’ boundary line has been fenced.  Bryce Black pointed out that the Mining Agreement specifies that they must have a “landscape and maintenance plan” by October 31st.  He was told he would be sent something but as of this date has not received any plan. 
Plan Commission Report

The Plan Commission Secretary reported on the meetings held on December 4 and November 27.  The Plan Commission met on December 4th and discussed the Home Occupation section of the zoning ordinance and discussed how to proceed with the mapping exercise.  On November 27th the Plan Commission Comprehensive Plan Committee met to begin the review and update of the Comprehensive Plan.

Road Reports

The PACER Report was submitted to the state.
During the last snowstorm a snow plow got stuck in the area of Porcupine and Paradise Road.  That section should be inspected for damage in the spring. 
Discuss/Action- Weber Inspections Contract
The Board read over the Professional Services Contract submitted by Weber Inspections for the purpose of Building Inspections.  Denny Richardson made a motion to approve the contract between the Town of Frankfort and Weber Inspections for Building Inspections for 2013 and Bryce Black seconded. The motion carried.
Set Caucus Date
The Caucus was set for January 8, 2013, 7:30 p.m. in the Frankfort Town Hall.

Pay Bills.  

The bills were paid.

The next regular board meeting was set for January 8, 2013, following the Town Caucus at the Frankfort Town Hall.  The meeting agenda will cover: Town Board Minutes, Financial Report, Citizens Concerns, Mining Agreement Report, Plan Commission Report, Road Reports and Update from Town Attorney. 
Bryce Black made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Denny Richardson seconded.  The vote was unanimous to approve.

Time 8:50 p.m.

Maureen Manore, Clerk

